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Appendix Two: women who experience poor labour market outcomes 

Women are not a homogenous group, and their needs and outcomes in the labour market vary 
widely. Due to additional systemic barriers, some women experience widening of inequity gap 
that already exists between genders in the labour market. Therefore, Manatū Wāhine has taken 
an intersectional approach in developing the Women’s Employment Action Plan, recognising 
that women are not a homogenous group. Engaging with women who experience poor labour 
market outcomes will be integral to this plan.  

The Plan will prioritise actions that will have the biggest impact on access to training and 
employment for wāhine Māori, Pacific women, ethnic and migrant women, disabled women, 
young women, older women, LGBTQIA+, and sole mothers. Improving economic outcomes 
for this group of women is likely to generate the greatest wellbeing benefits for women, their 
children and their family and whānau. It is also likely to generate the best economic return for 
the economy (better utilisation of women’s skills and talents) and the government (increasing 
tax revenue while reducing demand for benefits, tax credits, and subsidised accommodation 
and health care). 

The Plan includes infographics focused on wāhine Māori, Pacific women, ethnic women, 
disabled women, young women, older women, and sole mothers. There is limited data available 
on LGBTQIA+ women. 
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